Summary - Stakeholder Meeting

South Llano River Project

January 31, 2009

Note:  These are not detailed minutes, but merely an overview of the discussions from the meeting held on January 31st.  These were drafted by Laura Marbury.

The meeting was hosted at the Texas Tech-Junction Field Station and run by Tyson Broad and Laura Marbury.  

27 folks signed the attendance sheet

	Lee Sweeten
	Znobia Wootan

	Pat Brown
	Jerry Craig

	Martha Rowlett
	Jerry Kirby

	Larry Payne
	Billy L. Mogford

	Elisha Kuehn
	Shane Mogford

	Melony Sikes
	Walter Curry

	Kathy Smyth
	Ruthie Russell

	Scott Zesch
	Finely DeGraffenried

	Martha Richardson
	John McClelland

	Scott Richardson
	Jay Brady

	Aaron Wendt
	Cindy Rieck

	Margaret Akers
	Art Mudge

	David Akers
	

	Donnie Coleman
	

	James C. Murr
	


Tyson Broad gave a presentation on the current drought conditions for the area.  There was discussion on whether historical droughts had been greater than the recorded drought of the 1950s.  Tyson had also used software to analyze the flow of the Llano River from 1939 to present and came up with an interesting result in that the baseflows for the river had appeared to increase after 1973.  He is going to explore this more to see what the cause might be.  Tyson also mentioned the upcoming 700 springs tour (March 14th) as a potential next meeting date.  There were some concerns of it being at the start of spring break.  

The attendees talked about the potential of forming a coalition/group, what that means, and what it might entail.  Here are some of the topics of discussion on this:

· The Group would not be about compliance, regulation, rules, etc. but about good stewardship of the area’s natural resources; keeping the springs recharged and flowing; long-term protection of the resources, and education and communication.

· Should the group limit the geography to the South Llano River or should it encompass the North Llano, the main stem, and the San Saba River too?  The majority of the attendants felt that the Group should start small and focus on the South Llano River area for now.  Yet because of the overlapping of the issues and concerns, others would be welcome to participate.  

· On the general makeup of the Group, Landowners would be the core members who would look to partner with other organizations and agency personnel to achieve their mission.  Potential partners mentioned included:  Lower Colorado River Authority, Master Naturalists, Local Groundwater Conservation Districts, Texas Tech- Junction, NRCS, Soil and Water Conservation Board, Soil and Water Conservation District, Texas Parks and Wildlife Department, Texas Agrilife, City of Junction, Kimble and Edwards County, local school district(s).  

· It was discussed that partner entities be invited to forthcoming meetings to talk about their work or maybe a questionnaire could be sent out to survey them on their activities.  During this same discussion, attendees talked about having these presentations be open to the public so the community learns what these entities are doing in the area also.  It was noted that it is also important to learn from local landowner experiences about what works and what doesn’t work.

· The attendees talked about creating a bibliography of sorts of what work other organizations and local agencies (see list above) are doing in the area so that the group doesn’t re-invent the wheel on their efforts.  For example with education and outreach.  This is import both to not replicate efforts, but also to inform members of important events to attend.  

The attendees agreed that the next step was to name themselves, decide on tax-exempt status, formulate a mission statement, and start talking about goals and objectives.  Nine* landowners agreed to meet next Saturday (2/7) to do this and look at examples of other mission statements and draft one for the group to consider at the next full meeting.  The laundry list that the attendees wanted the smaller group to address if there was time:  help define future meeting agendas, talk about who else should be part of the group, what the organizational structure might be, what types of funding are available for the group.  

*James Murr, Walter Curry, Znobia Wooten, Jay Brady, Ruthie Russell, Margaret Akers, Scott Richardson, Donnie Coleman, Art Mudge

